Draft of Responses to 30-Day Comments for Gas Transmission Annual Report, Gas Transmission Incident Report, and Hazardous Liquid Accident Report.  (OMB Control # 2137-0047)

Commenters:
1. American Petroleum Institute (API) & Assoc. of Oil Pipe Lines (AOPL)

The following is a summary of the comments to OMB regarding the proposed changes to the Hazardous Liquid Accident Report (1 comment report).  

Hazardous Liquid Accident Report 2137-0047
PHMSA has received 1 comment on the Hazardous Liquid Annual Report.

Comment: API/AOPL has requested that PHMSA make some additional revisions to “Part C. Additional Facility Information” and “Part G. Apparent Cause” sections of the form.
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PHMSA’s response:   PHMSA will address these issues during next year’s review of the information collection in connection with the renewal for 2137-0047 which is due to expire on December 31, 2013.  PHMSA is currently preparing to address revisions to the Hazardous Liquid Accident form that will include API/AOPL’s concerns along with other potential revisions.  PHMSA is planning on issuing a 60-day Federal register notice in the Spring/Summer of 2013 to propose revisions to the form in conjunction with the renewal of Information collection 2137-0047.  



